March 1981 Journal 

President Reports Some Changes on Staff
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C.-Some changes have taken place in Local 230 in the past few months. Jack Cutting, assistant business manager for the past six years, has stepped down in hopes of retiring soon. Jack has been an officer in one capacity or another in this local for 25 years. He is presently serving as vice president.


Walt Nygaard has resigned as president of Local 230 after accepting the position of Island Manager for State Electric. We wish Walt luck in his new position.


Jack Zettler is our new assistant business manager, with Doug Cronk as the business representative. Office Manager Austin Haig and Business Manager Jim McAvoy, in their familiar positions, make up our office staff.

Harvey J. Steeves, Pres. 
